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The first item on the agenda, under New Business, was the Consideration for Recommending the 2024
Master Plan Draft to City Council for the 63-Day Public Review and Comment Period.

Rose Kim of Giffels Webster provided an overview of the process and the timeline for adoption. After
the Planning Commission recommends the Master Plan to City Council for release for the 63-day
Public Review period, public comments will be reviewed for incorporation into the final draft. The
Planning Commission would host a Public Hearing, and then the final draft can be adopted by the
Planning Commission, or sent to City Council for adoption.

Discussion was had around the final content and Giffels Webster will incorporate the edits into a final
draft for review at the June Planning Commission meeting.

MOTION by O'Keefe, seconded by Vitale, that the Planning Commission table the recommendation to
City Council on the 2024 Master Plan Draft pending edits for final review at the June 2024 Planning

Commission meeting.

Motion carried by the following vote:
YES: Fenton, Fuller, Gilezan, Hamborsky, McNelis, O'Keefe, Vitale

NO: None
ABSENT: Bailey

The next item on the agenda, is the Public Hearing to Consider an Amendment to the Zoning
Ordinance, Chapter 50, by adding Section 50-4.36, Permanent Makeup Services.

Planner Wolf provided an overview of the Permanent Makeup Services proposed amendment and
provided a corrected version to the Planning Commission.

MOTION by Gilezan, seconded by Vitale, to receive and place on file the corrected version of the
Permanent Makeup Services amendment

Motion carried by the following vote:
YES: Fenton, Fuller, Gilezan, Hamborsky, McNelis, O'Keefe, Vitale

NO: None
ABSENT: Bailey

MOTION by Gilezan, seconded by Vitale, to open the Public Hearing.

Motion carried by the following vote:
YES: Fenton, Fuller, Gilezan, Hamborsky, McNelis, O'Keefe, Vitale

NO: None
ABSENT: Bailey

The Public Hearing was opened at 7:45 p.m. by Chair McNelis.
No one spoke in support of the proposed amendment.

No one spoke in opposition of the proposed amendment.
There were no public comments.
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The final item on the agenda was for Information Only related to the Site Plan Amendment and Outdoor
Café for Crispelli's, 19852 Mack Avenue.

Planner Wolf provided an overview of the site plan rendering. An administrative review indicates there
would be decorative hard surfacing, the dumpster would be screened, and there will be double
screening with a rail and planter boxes.

Under Public Comment, the following resident was heard:

e Catherine Dumke spoke on the dangers of entering and crossing Mack Avenue due to the parallel
parking and poor sight lines.

MOTION by Gilezan, seconded by Vitale, to adjourn at 8:36 p.m.

Motion carried by the following vote:

YES: Fenton, Fuller, Gilezan, Hamborsky, McNelis, O’Keefe, Vitale
NO: None

ABSENT: Bailey

Respectfully Submitted,
Gretchen Miotto
Clerk's Confidential Administrative Assistant & Recording Secretary
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